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Uh1TED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

OMAHA PUBLIC POWER DISTRICT
,

DOCKET NO. SC-285

NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF APPLICATION FOR

AMENDMEhT TO FACILITY OPERATING LICENSE

The United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission (the Consnission) has

granted the request of Omaha Public Power District (the licensee) to withdraw

its September 8, 1989 application for proposed amendment to Facility Operating

License No. DPR-40 for the Fort Calhoun Station, Unit No.1, located in

Washington County, Nebraska.

The proposed an,endment would have revised the technical specifications

pertaining to maximum allowable drif t f or the primary and secondary safety

velve setpoints.

The Commission has previously issued a hotice of Consideration of Issuance

of Amendment published in the FEDERAL REGISTER on October 18, 1989 (55 FR 42858).

However, by letter dated January 4,1991, the licensee withdrew the proposed

change.

For further details with respect to this action, see the application for

amendment osted September 8,1989, and the licensee's letter dated January 4,

1991, which withdrew the application for license amendment. The above documents

are available for public inspection at the Commission's Public Document Room,

2120 L Street, N.W., Washington, D.C., and the W. Dale Clark Library, 215 South

15th Street, Omoha, Nebraska, 68102.

Cated at Rockville, Maryland thib 16th day of January 1991 .

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
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Wayne C. Walker, Project Manager 1

Project Directorate IV-1
9101220152 910116 Division of Reactor Projects Ill, IV, and V

PDR ADOCK 0500020D Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
P PDR

- _ _ _ _ _ _ -


